

Drive Lines



1986 OFFICERS

PRESIDENT, DAVE SANBORN	986-9174
VICE PRESIDENT, JOHN KEMMERER	843-2138
SECRETARY, JULIE BLACKWELL(805)	499-1021
TREASURER, LARRY CAPLAN	363-2849
ACTIVITIES CHAIRMAN, DOUG PETERSON	703-0738
DIRECTOR, HISTORIAN, RUSS SYLVIS(805)	527-4387
ACCESSORIES, ERNIE BAILY(805)	522-9674
MEMBERSHIP, TERRY SMITH	989-3119
FELLOWSHIP, REFRESHMENTS, JACK KELEJIAN	996-3744
EDITOR, CHUCK MAIR	785-9413
INFORMATION OFFICER, BOB MCCULLAGH	886-2644

Drive Lines

Published by

SAN FERNANDO VALLEY CHAPTER 40 of the EARLY FORD V8 CLUB of AMERICA

P.O. Box 96 RESEDA, CA. 91335

COVER/ROY JONES

VALLEY V8's NEWS AND NOTES November 1986

OUR NOVEMBER MEETING will be at at the Canoga Park Community Center, 7248
Owensmouth Ave., Canoga Park. Remember this facility is a converted fire station so the first two Ford V8's there get the choice parking places in front of the fire doors.

Come with your checkbook to pay for your Christmas Party tickets and 1987 Dues.

CHRISTMAS PARTY and AWARDS BANQUET. I have arranged for an incomparable comedienne, Cathie B., to give us an exclusive show. This will be a program unlike any you have ever seen. Do'nt even think of missing it.

In addition, this year we will have a hosted bar so your only cost will be for the dinner. As usual we will have Officer installation, Santa Claus and our Gift Exchange. Special awards will also be given to the winners of the DRIVE YOUR V-8 contest.

Please attend a warm friendly evening with your friends. A reservation form is in this newsletter.

BOTHWELL AUTO COLLECTION TOUR. Doug Peterson has arranged for us to meet at Balboa Park at 10:30am on Sunday, November 16th, and tour from there to see the Bothwell Auto Collection. After we view the collection we will go to Jack and Helen Kelegian's home for a barbeque lunch. For additional information,

contact Doug Peterson at 703-0738.

LAST MEETING. Dan Krehbiel, and some other members of the Southern California Regional Group attended our meeting after the All Ford Ficnic. Dan gave us a superb presentation on Columbia Overdrives.

We also had three National Advisors in attendance, Dan on Columbia's, Gordon Chamberlin, on Special Interest, and Irv Warren on 1935's. They gave us an overview on their role as National Advisors.

Bob McCullagh outlined how he can help each of us with restoration questions and sources. He is a wealth of information. So, I suggest you take advantage of his gracious offer and use his knowledge.

Those of you who are not attending meetings are missing outstanding programs. We look forward to seeing you soon.

ELECTIONS. Please see the ballot in this newsletter and exercise your franchise to vote. Our new officers will be sworn in at our CHRISTMAS PARTY.

The FOUR REGION BRUNCH TOUR was a resounding success. Dudley Ochsner deserves special thanks for his arrangements with the Peppermill Restaurant. He had stretched his comfort zone and guaranteed 80 people. They served 131 who arrived in more than 60 Early Ford V8's from all over Southern California. How about that for a winner.

My wife, Christine, collected enough money so the cost of the meals came out close to what we owed the restaurant.

The Valley V-8's won the award for having the highest percentage of members in attendance. Doug Peterson was having some trouble with a kidney stone so was unable to lead the tour. Larry Caplan took his place as Wagonmaster. Thank God, Doug is ok now.

DRIVE YOUR V-8 AWARDS. With one meeting to go we still have a tie for first place between Pat Berry and John Wolf. The balance of the top ten are:

Virginia Wolf Don Dupree Bob Rose Fred Gruchalla Chuck Mair Larry Caplan Jack Kelegian Bill Woods

OUR TREASURER. I have made a short comment about the sacrifices each of our officers makes in their own enlightened self interest in serving you. I have purposely left Larry Caplan for last since of all your present officers, he provides the most continuity. He has served in several leadership roles and has been active the longest. Larry is always there when he is needed. Nothing more needs to be said. Thanks Larry.

See you at the meeting on November 2nd.

Dave Sanborn

Do I Have Your Attention???

Well about 50 of us were at the last meeting at our new home. I wouldnt want to live there. Alot of members concerned about the parking situation. The street is kind of dark and there's limited amounts of room for our cars. More information later about parking situation.

We are very sad to announce one of our members, Harold Brondum passed away Thursday Oct 2, 1986. Services were held Tuesday Oct. 7 1986 ,in memory of this quiet ford enthusiast. Our regards to his family, and flowers were sent to the service from our club.

We had some guests from our So Cal group present at the last meeting.

Alex Deuloa So Cal Regional

Bud and Barbara Williams So Cal Regional

Dan Kriehbal SoCal Regional

We appreciate the support please come back .

Dan Kriehbal visiting from So Cal group also shared with us his expertise on columbia overdrives. Thank you for your time Dan.

We had a small group (I MEAN SMALL) participate in the tour to the All Ford Picnic at La Palma Park in Anahiem. The So Cal group had 344 cars show . Doug Peterson lead the group included Dougie Junior(What a blessing) Bruce and Gerry Blackwell and friend John Hendrickson, Julie Blackwell Merle and Melanie Fourez, Martha and Lee Horn, Shell Hariman We appreciate the support... KEEP ON V-8ing

SER YA

P.S Don't ever dare me junior , I'm a wild woman. Kiss

Old Cars Driven By Members

Julie Blackwell
Chuck Mair
Pat Berry
Doug Peterson
Craig Lopair
John Wolf
Virginia Wolf
Larry Caplan
Gordie Chamberlin
Ernie Bailey
Bob Rose
Jay and Barbara Fortman
Alex De Ulloa
Blacky Blackwell
Bud and Barbara Williams
Jack Kelejian
Fred Gruchalla
Paul Montroy
Dan Krehbiel
Don Dupree
Bob McCullogh
Russ Slyvis
Frank Williams

40	Coupe
41	Spec Coupe
50	Ford 4Door
34	Pick-up
40	Coupe
40	Coupe
40	Tudor
40	Tudor
48	Plymouth
36	3 window C
41	Ford Coupe
10	M TI

36 3 window Coupe
41 Ford Coupe
49 Merc Wagon
40 Station Wagon
34 Phaeton
71 Mercedes
34 Tudor
40 Coupe
34 Phaeton
46 Pickup
30 Ford Roadster
37 Ford Coupe

50 Ford Conv

Note* We are working on a safer parking arrangment please lets keep the participation up. The contest goes on.



COMING EVENTS

November 2 - Valley V8's Regular Meeting Canoga Park Community Center, 7248 Owensmouth Ave.

November 16 - Bothwell Auto Collection Tour

December 6 - Valley V8's Christmas Party - Sportsmen's Lodge

January 4 - Valley V8's Regular Meeting

August 4-8, 1987 - Puttin' on the Ritz - Bend, Oregon

The Valley V8's

1986 CHRISTMAS PARTY And AWARDS BANQUET

YOUR NAME	SPOUSE	- I Cases
OTHERS YOU PLAN TO BRING	- pag - 1594	Deski
ENTREE CHOICE:	Number	Amount
1/2 Chicken- \$16	ALADE RARK	W 12 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
Prime Rib- \$26	Ex Carry	(0 78 75) 191 s 1910
	TOTAL	Employed intelligence in a constraint response

Bring an inexpensive fun gift to exchange.

Please bring your payment to Pat Berry at our November meeting or mail to P.O. Box 96, Reseda, Ca 91335

BE PART OF A GREAT JOINT TOUR TO: BOTHWELLS CAR COLLECTION

- SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 16TH CRAIN DATE NOVASAD.)

 WE WILL TOUR FROM BALBOA PARK AT 10:30 AM

 TOUR ATTHE CAR COLLECTION WILL BE FROM

 11:00 AM TO ABOUT 1:00 PM. DON DUPREE

 WILL BE OUR TOUR DIRECTOR. THRU DON'S

 EFFORTS THIS TOUR WAS POSSIBLE.
- THE MODEL T CLUB

 THE W-8 CLUB OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

 THE V-8 CLUB OF VENTURA

BARBECUE TO FOLLOW.

TACK AND HELEN KELESAIN HAVE INVITED

ALL TOUR PARTICIPANTS TO THEIR LOVELY

HOME FOR A BARBECUE (BRING YOUR OWN

FOOD & DRINK) ICE & CUPS WILL BE THERE.

FOR THOSE WHO ARE INTERESTED, TENNIS,

BADMINTON AND PING PONG WILL BE AVAIL.

ABLE. THE ADDRESS IS: 4900 CASA DRIVE

TARZANA. PHONE 996-3744. ITS HARD TO FIND

SO WE WILL TOUR THERE TO GETHER

PARTS WANTED

Don Dupree 3 Wheels 16 In Variety REg 5 Lug 650 Tires 894-7255

Irv Warren 36 Roadster Fiberglass 780-6811

Bruce Blackwell 40 Ford Heater Switch 36 Dash Board 805-499-1021

Russ Sylvis 37 Ford Drums 37 Open Car Parts 805-527-4387

Frank Williams 47-48 Ford Truck Hood

Larry Caplan Coupe Conv Deck Lid 40-41

Jay Fortman Piece of chrome club coupe deluxe left front fender between headlight and grill





ALL PHOTOS OF SUNDAY OCTOBER 19th TOUR IN PASADENA

The Valley V8's CHRISTMAS PARTY

AND

AWARDS BANQUET



FESTIVITIES BEGIN
6:30 P.M.
SATURDAY- DECEMBER 6th
SPORTSMEN'S LODGE
COLDWATER CANYON &
VENTURA BOULEVARD



DINNER CHOICES

Chicken- \$16 Prime Rib- \$26

FEATURING

THE INCOMPARABLE WORLD RENOWNED

Cathie B. With Her Comedy Routine



ALSO

HOSTED BAR

MUSIC

SANTA CLAUS

GIFT EXCHANGE (Bring a Fun Gift)

For Reservations



CALL

Pat Berry (818) 848-5466 John Kemmerer (818) 843-2138 OR WRITE

The Valley V8's P.O. Box 96 Reseda, CA 91335

The Valley V8's

Ballot

Nominees for 1987 Officers. (The lines are for writeins.)

President: John Kemmerer

Vice President: Pat Berry

Secretary: Julie Blackwell

Treasurer: Larry Caplan

Activities Director: Jerry Blackwell

Director/Historian: Russ Sylvis

Accesories: Ernie Bailey

Membership: Terry Smith

Fellowship/Refreshments: Virginia Wolf

Editor: Chuck Mair

Information Officer: Bob McCullagh

Please bring your ballot to the November meeting or mail it to P.O. Box 96, Reseda, CA 91335 by November 29, 1986.



Demestic & Foreign Parts & Supplies

MACHINE SHOP and BALANCING Monday thru Friday 9 a.m. to 8 p m Saturday 9 to 6 - Sunday 10 to 4



10241 Woodley (At Devonshire), Sepulveda



NEW & RECONDITIONED

NO. HOLLYWOOD BATTERY

HIGHEST QUALITY FOR MAXIMUM PERFORMANCE & LONG LIFE

> Correct 6 Volt Sizes For Early V-8's

10748 Burbank Blvd. No. Hollywood, Ca. 91601 (818) 766-5530

TRUCK



Serving You Since 1955

- DOMESTIC
- FOREIGN
- PAINT & BODY SHOP SUPPLIES

RICHARD MATHIESEN Manager

340-1536

21422 SHERMAN WAY, CANOGA PARK, CA 91303



PRO-CARE AUTOMOTIVE SERVICE

JERRY ALLEN

14700 LULL ST. VAN NUYS, CA 91405 (818) 908-1413

PROFESSIONAL REPAIRS & PREVENTATIVE MAINTENANCE, ON ALL MAKES OF CARS & TRUCKS

The Valley V's

P.O. BOX 96 - RESEDA, CA 91335





